
                                                        

  

 

 

PRESS RELEASE  
 

Memorandum of Understanding between the Bank of Italy, AGCM, Consob, ANAC, IVASS and 

ACN for the procurement of goods, services and works 

 

Consob, the Bank of Italy, the Italian Competition Authority (AGCM), the National Anti-Corruption 

Authority (ANAC), the Italian Insurance Supervisory Authority (IVASS) and the National Cybersecurity 

Agency (ACN) have renewed the Memorandum of Understanding for the management of joint tender 

procedures for the procurement of goods, services and works, in accordance with the provisions of 

Legislative Decree no. 36 of 31 March 2023. 

The agreement was signed pursuant to Article 15 of Law no. 241/1990 for a period of five years and 

with the possibility of renewal. The Memorandum defines the methods of coordination between the 

participating entities, aimed at identifying joint public procurement strategies, to meet common 

procurement needs. 

The Memorandum of Understanding is a continuation of the fruitful cooperation already experienced 

between the Authorities in matters of expenditure and is in line with the regulations of the new Code on 

Public Contracts.  

This legislation focuses, among other things, on the qualification of contracting authorities and on 

cooperation between administrations, with the aim of implementing increasingly efficient shared 

procurement strategies, including with a view to the common development of complex and innovative 

projects. 

 

Rome, 20 November 2023 

 

https://www.consob.it/documents/1912911/1965606/Prot_CONSOB_BI_AGCM_ANAC_IVASS_ACN_ottobre_2023.pdf/bc09d86c-2706-56b3-1ee5-072972f0f961

